ATA Staff teaching in other trainers’ teacher training programs 

 KRI’s Aquarian Trainer Academy staff and KRI CEO (Amrit Singh, Nirvair Singh and Hari Charn Kaur) will participate as guest trainers in teacher training courses to build relationships with students and trainers in the field.

Teaching keeps us connected to the “grassroots,” the purpose of what we’re doing – training new Teachers.  It gives us on the ground information about the opportunities and challenges that KRI’s trainers face every day.  We develop relationships with both trainers and student teachers personally, building stronger longer term, authentic working bonds, and we learn about how various programs are run – how they organize their curriculum, work with their training teams, etc.  
We absolutely do not “play favorites,” or give one program or team any advantage over any other one nor do we want to give this perception.  To avoid this perception:
· The KRI trainers never make any money personally from our teaching.  All fees are paid to KRI, and for fairness, teaching fees should be commensurate with any other guest trainer.
· We are open to teaching in all courses in a region where we are invited.
· We ask that no program make a big promotional push about our presence – KRI staff should not be used as a marketing tool.  Our KRI titles are not to be used – for example, “Nirvair Singh, Lead Trainer,” not, “Nirvair Singh, CEO of KRI.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]In general, KRI staff will not be the Lead Trainer for a course, with one exception – to support a training that cannot afford to bring in another trainer such as in developing or Outreach areas.  KRI plans to focus on areas of the world that need Kundalini Yoga and need trainers to travel in as seva. To support this expansion, KRI will first try to find a Lead Trainer willing to get involved as seva, but in some instances ATA staff may take on the role of Lead Trainer. In these instances, their KRI title will not be included in the promotion.

Teaching together is a great way for members of the Aquarian Trainer Academy and the KRI staff to get to know each other and to really be standing side by side in service to students and teachers.  
